Thank you for updating me vesterday on our applications
I have now read the abjection letters and thought it might be helpful to make some comments in response as there
are some significant assumptions being made therein and these are incorrect.

o

There seems to be a reasonable amount of comment in regard to the positioning of the air conditioning
units on the land owned by 51 Kentish Town Road. We were advised by the landiord’s agent that this piece
of land was the property of 1A Hawley Rd. After some review we agree with the owner of b1 Kentish Town
Road that this does zppear to be her property and have no desire to dispute . We have therefore
infarmed the owner that we will repasition these to the roof of the unit subject to planning consent /
approval. To support this application in due course we are conducting the required environmental noise
impact assessment which will take place next week. The air conditioning therefore as you are aware has
been removed from this application
2. There appears to be some cancern regarding the use of the fire exit [and subsequent trespass on to the land
owned by 61 Kentish Town Road] as a smoking area. It would appear that this was custom and practice by
the previous lessor. | wish ta assure you that we view the inappropriate use of a fire exit for this purpose as
ED and will
enforce this vigorously. We have a non-smoking policy in all our academies and this information is given to
students and staff at application and again at induction. The Fire exit is only to be used for the purpose of
escape in the event of a fire. We would be happy te have this as a condition attached to the change of use
application. We do Fowever have some issue with the positioning of the plant container and the supporting
wires installed by the tenant as a risk to persons in the event of escape and this is an issue we will politely
address to the tenan:
3. Additionally assumptions are being made regarding the number of students and tutors in the building being
upwards of 60+. This is factually incorrect. The group sizes are generally around 12 — 18. We will run two
daily Monday to Saturday alth
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